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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
ALAN CARTER WINS PRESTIGIOUS AWARD
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Congratulations to Alan Carter, whose novel Marlborough Man won Best Novel prize in the 2018 Ngaio Marsh Awards announced at the WORD Christchurch Festival last Saturday. 

Marlborough Man (published by Fremantle Press) is a thrilling tale centred on an ex-undercover agent from England trying to resettle into a quieter life far distanced from his dangerous past; now a country cop patrolling the seemingly idyllic valleys and waterways of the Top of the South.

‘A terrific, full-throated crime thriller that puts the freshest of spins on the cop-with-a-past trope,’ said the judges. ‘Carter is a first-class wordsmith with a particular talent for authentic dialogue. The novel’s setting wholly embraces the people and action, and the overall effect is powerful and persuasive.’

Originally from the north of England, Alan lived for a while in Australia and won a Ned Kelly Award for his debut crime novel in 2011. In recent years he has lived on a farm in Wakamarina Valley in Marlborough. Read more about Alan here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/alan-carter.html
NEW BOOK FOR WENDY
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Wendy Scott has just released Princess Writing Prompts, Book 5 in the Aspiring Author Series. The book includes 31 writing prompts to ignite your child’s imagination. Have fun creating princess stories to share with your family and friends! Princess Writing Prompts was edited by Top of the South branch committee member Lorna Croft – http://www.elsieediting.co.nz/
Wendy Scott is a multi award-winning author. Princess Writing Prompts and the other books in the Aspiring Author Series are available from Amazon here:

https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B07GPG2HFZ/
NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS MEETING

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ meets on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. 
At their next meeting on Saturday 8 September Sue MacKay will be talking about her writing journey, with time allowed for lots Qs & As.
Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to join them for up to three meetings before deciding to become one. For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 4clarksnelson@gmail.com, phone 03-546 4440.

STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. This month’s meetings are on 11 & 25 September. For more information contact  Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
WRITING COURSE IN NELSON
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Heather Holmes will be running a writing course on Friday 14 September, 2 - 4 pm, at the Cancer Society, 102 Hardy Street, Nelson, at a cost of $30. All funds raised will go to the Cancer Society. 

Heather is the author of What’s In a Name? a light-hearted novel written as a fundraiser for the Cancer Society. She is planning a fun afternoon to help people to connect with their imaginations and release the creative spirit that is within us all. To register, phone 03-5391137. 

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting is on Sunday 16 September. Contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com for more details.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 18 September at 12 noon. The topic for the writing challenge is 200 words on ‘Childhood’. For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629.
RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

This writing group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or 

somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month,

 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. It’s a great opportunity to meet other people with a shared interest in writing, and to put pen to paper! 

Each month there is a guest speaker in the first hour, followed by writing or discussion. The next meeting is on Tuesday 18 September. The speaker is Panni Palásti, poet and author of Budapest Girl: an immigrant confronts the past.

Panni will be talking about what it was like to be a child before and during World War II in Hungary and about the rewards and difficulties of writing a memoir, of gathering information and of deciding what to include and what to leave out.


Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. Bring writing materials. For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
NELSON LIVE POETS 
Nelson Live Poets meet on the third Tuesday of the month at the On Inn, which is in the basement underneath the Inn Between Backpackers, 335 Trafalgar Street, Nelson, on the east side of the cathedral. Doors open at 7.30 pm for an 8 pm start.
Their next meeting on Tuesday 18 September will be an open mike session.
Sign up on the night. Everyone is welcome. Read a poem of your own, a poem you love, or just sit and enjoy the show. Koha entry. For more information contact Cat Woodward at  cat.wodward@outlook.com
MOTUEKA LIVE POETS

Motueka Live Poets meet monthly on the third Wednesday at Armadillo’s Café (in the back room), 122 High Street, Motueka. 

Their next meeting will be on Wednesday 19 September at 7 pm – note the earlier start time. Get there a little earlier if you want to be sure of getting your name on the board. All welcome.  

Koha entry. For more information contact Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

	

	


BESOTTED – A NEW MUSICAL SHOW FOR NELSON
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Besotted is a deliciously delusional opera by Top of the South branch member Michelanne Forster. 

What happens when an opera lover is struck by De Clerambault’s Syndrome, (popularly known as erotomania)? Besotted. A play about delusion, drama, passion, and plumbers. Besotted is a fifty-minute comic opera written to show off the talents of New Zealand soprano Allison Cormack and Australian performance artist, Linda Calgaro.

Lucinda Bellini (Allison Cormack) develops a delusional passion for the young plumber, Jake, who is fixing a blocked S-bend in her kitchen. Lucinda tells her story through operatic arias by Puccini, Mascagni, Verdi, and Weber while her psychotherapist, Portia Whetstone (Linda Calgaro) attempts to make her client see reason. Accompanied by well-known Nelson pianist, Pauline Boyd, and a chorus of young ‘Jakes’, Besotted promises laughter, exquisite arias and plumbers as you have never seen them before.

Please note that Besotted is currently a workshop presentation and is being developed for the NZ festival circuit. The production team are very keen to receive your feedback after the performance. Besotted is on at the Nelson Centre of Musical Arts on Thursday 20 September, 12.30 – 1.30 pm. All tickets are $10. Book here: https://ncma.nz/event/besotted/ 

GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS 
Golden Bay Live Poets meet monthly at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka. Their next meeting is on Thursday 20 September.  Amy Soulfire will be opening the evening of live mike poetry. Bring a poem to share, or just enjoy the show. Singer-songwriters are also welcome. Gold coin donation.

The show starts at 7.30 pm. For further information please contact Rose Michel von Dreger at  thewritingforest@gmail.com
BLACKBALL READERS AND WRITERS FESTIVAL

The inaugural Blackball Readers and Writers Festival will be launched at Labour Weekend, running from midday Saturday 20 October to the evening of Sunday 21 October. 
The festival will ‘recover’ the work of Jean Devanny, born in Golden Bay and a prolific feminist, socialist writer and political orator. Three of her novels (her work was often set in the mining and timber communities of the West Coast) were published whilst she lived in NZ before moving to Sydney in 1929. The celebrated Blackball-bred poet Jeffrey Paparoa Holman will launch his memoir, Now when it rains. Hungarian poet Panni Palásti will read from her work and her memoir Budapest Girl, set in WW11 Budapest. Dunedin novelist Paddy Richardson has a recent novel set in Blackball. 
Photographer Neil Silverwood will discuss Caves: Exploring New Zealand’s Subterranean Wilderness. To conclude the festival sessions, environmental writer Kennedy Warne will introduce the work of Denniston poet Leicester Kyle  and discuss the relationship between the poetic voice and guardianship of the environment, and John Weir (health allowing) will read from his correspondence with James K. Baxter.
The festival is organised by a co-operative of Catherine Woollett, Jeffrey Paparoa Holman and Paul Maunder and will include evening entertainment. The full programme can be found on the website https://blackballreadersandwritersfestival.com/ and Facebook page http://facebook.com/blackball2018 To register, contact  wkcultur@gmail.com
	


POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for September is Donkeys by Lynne M. Kohen. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

